
Case Study 19: Municipal energy conservation agreements 
in Finland (1997-2005/2007) 

Finland  

Summary 
The first voluntary energy conservation agreements were signed in Finland in the early 1990s, 
but the activity really took off in 1997, when the national Energy Conservation Programme 
was updated. This is when the principal industry associations of the economy decided to join 
in. 
 
The energy conservation 
agreements are framework 
agreements, under which sector 
associations undertake to 
promote energy conservation 
and encourage their members to 
join in the energy conservation 
agreement scheme. Companies 
and communities subscribing to 
the agreements undertake to 
carry out energy audits or 
analyses in their own properties 
and production plants, to draw 
up an energy conservation plan, 
and to implement cost-effective 
conservation measures. The 
agreements contain action 
programmes agreed between ministries and sector associations, aiming at improving energy 
efficiency in the sectors covered by the agreements.  
 
The majority of the voluntary energy conservation agreements signed mainly in 1997 were 
due to expire at the end of 2005. Based on evaluation of the agreement scheme and feedback 
received from the field, it was decided that the agreements would be extended by two years. 
The new agreement scheme (2008) for the municipal sector has two alternative agreement 
models.  

Lessons learned 
 
 

1. Coordination has functioned properly and actively. Ministry of Trade and Industry and 
Motiva has allocated time and effort in managing and improving the agreement. 

2. Monitoring system has been working well  
3. There have been enough active participants. Even though the amount of the municipali-

ties who have joined the agreement is not very large, the coverage of the total munici-
pal consumption is good. 

4. Energy audit model has been a good instrument in carrying out the agreements (and it 
was ready to be used also). Subsidies have been substantial enough. 

5. There were problems with marketing and interaction in first few years. It was noticed 
that personal contact face-to-face had to be used more rather than e-mailing occasion-
ally. 


